
From: Buckheit, Lani
To: _PLANCOM - Planning Commission
Cc: Murray, Susie
Subject: PC Late Correspondence - Item 9.1 and 9.3
Date: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 4:52:49 PM
Attachments: Staff Presentation (Revised) - Item 9.1.pdf

Late Correspondence - Item 9.1.pdf
PC Meeting Minutes, June 17, 2004 - Item 9.3.pdf
Staff Presentation (revised) - Item 9.3.pdf
Late Correspondence - Item 9.3.pdf

- PLEASE DO NOT REPLY TO ALL -
 
Chair Weeks and members of the Planning Commission,  
 
The reason for this email is to provide you with late correspondence for items 9.1 - Bunya Bunya and
9.3 – 7-Eleven, scheduled for this week’s PC meeting on 8/24. Please see attached.
 
This will also be added to the agenda.
 
Thank you!
Lani Buckheit | Administrative Secretary
Planning & Economic Development Department |100 Santa Rosa Ave. Rm 3 | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-3226 | lbuckheit@srcity.org
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1080 2nd Street, Santa Rosa


Bunya Bunya Tree Removal
Appeal
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August 24, 2023 Susie Murray, Senior Planner
Planning and Economic Development







Project Description


The Salvation Army is appealing the decision of 
the Director of Planning and Economic 
Development to deny the removal of an 
approximately 125-foot Bunya Bunya tree at 1080 
2nd Street.  
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Grounds for Appeal No. 1
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The denial of the application to remove a hazardous 
tree constitutes a taking in violation of the state and 
federal Constitution and other laws.


Staff response:  Adoption, implementation, and 
enforcement of a land use regulation such as the City’s 
Tree Ordinance constitutes a permissible exercise of 
the police power.







Grounds for Appeal No. 2
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Falling branches and cones from the tree pose a health 
and safety hazard to the people, utility lines, sidewalk, 
etc.  The tree has history: 


• A resident was hit by falling debris 
• A shed was destroyed by falling material
• Roots are lifting the sidewalk


Staff Response: 
• Falling tree branches and cones is a maintenance issue.
• If required maintenance measures are implemented, the 


tree’s overall risk factor is reduced to low. 
• Roots lift sidewalks citywide.  Property owners are 


responsible for the repairs.  







Arborist Evaluations
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Two evaluations completed; both very qualified arborists
• Both arborist agree that tree characteristics related to safety 


include: 
• Codominant stems
• Heavy branches
• Falling cones 
• Falling and Fallen debris


• Both arborists agree that the following implementation 
measures will reduce the risk:


• Cabling the codominant stems
• Thinning of foliage 
• Removing the cones
• Removing fallen debris
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1080 2nd Street – Aerial View







Neighborhood Context
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Permitting History
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• 1st Application
- March 11, 1999 - Director approved the Tree Permit to remove the 


Bunya Bunya tree; the decision was appealed.  
- April 29, 1999 - Planning Commission upheld staff’s decision.
- June 8, 1999, Council granted the appeal and denied the Tree Permit.


• 2nd Application
- October 31, 2006 – Director denied the Tree Permit.  No appeal was 


submitted. 


• 3rd Application
- November 19, 2019  - Director denied the Tree Permit.
- An Appeal application was submitted but lacked the required fee.







Application History
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• 4th (subject) Application
- September 1, 2022    


- Conflicting arborist reports
- Both arborists agree on maintenance measures


- March 3, 2023 - Director denied the permit. 


- March 13, 2023 - The subject Appeal application was 
submitted.







General Plan
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Tree Ordinance
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Governed by City Code Chapter 17-24


• Enacted by Council 
• Protect trees that are an essential part of the City’s heritage
• Recognize an individual property owner’s right to utilize privately owned
• Allows two appeals; one to Commission, one to Council


• Considerations
• The overall condition of the tree
• The surrounding area (proximity to existing structures, utilities, etc.)
• The tree’s symmetry, aesthetics and shade
• Density of trees in the area
• Impacts on air pollution, historic values
• The general welfare of the City.
• Good urban forestry practices (number of healthy trees that a given 


parcel of land will support)
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Environmental Review
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)


The project has been reviewed in compliance with the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA).  


• CEQA Guidelines Section 15061(b)(3) – Denying the permit 
would have no effect on the environment
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Public Comments


Several public comments received:
• Most voiced opposition to removal of the tree.


• Once caller expressed safety concerns because the tree 
drops cones that can hurt people and property.







Recommendation
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It is recommended by the Planning and Economic 
Development Department that the Planning 
Commission, by resolution, deny the Appeal and 
uphold the Director’s decision to deny the Tree 
Permit requesting to remove the Bunya Bunya tree 
at 1080 2nd Street.







Questions
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Susie Murray, Senior Planner
Planning and Economic Development
smurray@srcity.org
(707) 543-4348
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From: Patrice Giansante
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Comment: Bunya Bunya Tree Removal
Date: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 10:32:04 AM


Dear Members of the Planning Commission,
My husband and I are opposed to the removal of this very old, healthy and stately tree on Second Street.
Unfortunately, we are unable to attend the Planning Commission Meeting on Thursday, August 24.


We live on Stanford Street and walk by this tree several times a week. This is the second letter to the City we have
sent.


There is another Bunya Bunya tree on the Square downtown. Certainly if the tree is healthy and properly maintained
it is not a nuisance. It seems like the tree on Second Street can also be properly maintained and allowed to live.


This tree is older than any of us.


Thank you for your consideration.


Patrice and Thomas Giansante
123 Stanford Street
Santa Rosa, CA 95404



mailto:patriceg@sonic.net
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From: Lorelei Hess
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bunya Bunya Tree
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 7:12:08 PM


Dear Susie Murray,


I support the  Planning Commission's decision to keep the Bunya Bunya Tree. 


It feels like a waste of time, resources, energy & attention of the staff and public to keep this conversation going. It
feels disrespectful to the Planning Commission.


Also the tree is on 2nd St and I'm not sure what dba stands for?  Especially  in relation to the residents of Silvercrest
since the residents of Silvercrest are on 3rd/4th street and far away from the Tree.


Thank you; I appreciate and support your original decision to keep the Tree.


Warm regards!


Lorelei E. Hess



mailto:lhess@lifehouseagency.org
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From: dmborn@aol.com
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bunya Bunya Tree appeal
Date: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 1:45:39 PM


What is the basis for the request to remove tree.? I recall about 40 years ago
Salvation Army wanted to cut this same tree down and it was denied by the city. I was
on council at the time and supported the refusal to cut down the tree.  Because they
were afraid of falling cones we told them trees did not form cones often  or many
cones and when they did they should block off area under fence and/or have the
cones removed. It is a beautiful and fairly rare tree and citizens of Santa Rosa
deserve to have it in our city. It should not be destroyed when there are fairly
uncomplicated ways to make it safe.  
Thank you. I am assuming the falling cones are reason for request to remove. If not
please let me know what is the reason. Thank you, Donna  Born 707 888 1271
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From: Tom Murphy
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya
Date: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 4:55:17 PM


Thanks, Susie. 


Sounds like my neighbor is going to meet next week with the chief enforcement guy and other
staff about how to save the historic redwood tree. Meanwhile, the fines have been suspended
and the city admitted the problem existed long before the Williams bought the property last
year.


I hope it goes well. IMHO, the proper solution will require the city's help because the bump-
out would have to extend into 13th St (city property) and thus require the city's involvement to
ensure the alley, which is higher, and street connect properly over a drainage conduit.


Thanks for whatever help you've provided!


Cheers, Tom  


Tom Murphy
415 924 3364


From: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 12:03:41 PM
To: Tom Murphy <murphy@redwoodage.com>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya


Tom,
 
I’ve added your comments to the public record and they’ll be reviewed by the Planning Commission
prior to taking action on the Appeal.
 
Thank you for taking time to provide comments.
 
Susie
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner
Planning & Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | smurray@srcity.org
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P Please consider the environment before printing.


 
I am working remotely during this time. The City of Santa Rosa has restricted City facilities to the public and is offering in-
person City Hall support by appointment only. The Planning and Economic Development Department has recently launched its
Planning Application Portal which contains process checklists for the majority of planning entitlements. You can also check on
the status of your permit application here. For general planning inquiries, please contact planning@srcity.org. To submit
permit application materials, please submit all required documents to permitsubmittal@srcity.org.


 


From: Tom Murphy <murphy@redwoodage.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2023 10:58 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya
 
Hi Susie


I cannot attend the meeting, but I’m attaching a comment for the 8/24 Planning Commission
meeting re TR22-62, the Bunya Bunya tree at 1080 Second.  I’m supporting staff’s denial of the
permit.
 
Thank you!


Tom


Tom Murphy


1505 13th St
Santa Rosa
415 924 3364



https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsrcity.org%2FQLess&data=05%7C01%7Csmurray%40srcity.org%7C6a0a0fbebde342bce7f708db9deb119b%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638277405163343861%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YeZqxLENal7uAHgInUgxLcMd6fLJo2q0tuQoC0NmKh8%3D&reserved=0
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From: Murray, Susie
To: Evan Hughes
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
Date: Thursday, February 9, 2023 6:50:00 PM


Mr. Hughs,
 
I’m waiting on an evaluation of the tree from a second arborist.  Upon receipt, I will be taking action. 
When I do, I’ll send a Notice of Action.  If you received a Notice of Application, you should receive
this one too.  If you didn’t, please email again towards the end of next week.
 
Thanks much.
 
Susie
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 


 


From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 12:58 PM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
 
Ms. Murray,
 
Just checking in, was a decision made regarding the Bunya Bunya tree (TR22-062)?  
 
Thanks so much,
 
Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 
On Mon, Dec 5, 2022 at 1:04 PM Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> wrote:


OK, thank you for the update, I (and my neighbors) really appreciate the time and attention your
office is paying to this issue given the tree's importance to the neighborhood and the community.
 
Thanks again, and happy holidays,
 
Evan Hughes
 
 



mailto:SMurray@srcity.org
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On Mon, Dec 5, 2022 at 11:49 AM Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org> wrote:


Hi Evan,
 
It hasn’t been acted upon yet.  The City’s hired a consulting arborist that will be inspecting the
tree in late January or early February.  He’ll be going to the top of the tree to see what’s up with
the three leaders (I think that’s what they’re called).  Another notice will be sent when I act
(approve or deny) the permit, but feel free to check back the first week of February.
 
Happy holidays.
 
Susie
 
 
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 


 


From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, December 5, 2022 11:35 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree
Removal"
 
Ms. Murray,
 
I hadn't seen or heard anything regarding the proposed removal of the Bunya Bunya Tree
located at 50 Montgomery Drive (TR22-062) and I wanted to make sure I didn't miss
something.  Was the proposal (hopefully) rejected?
 
Thanks so much,
 
Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 
On Thu, Oct 13, 2022 at 11:02 AM Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org> wrote:


Hi Evan,
 
Thank you for sending in your comments.  I will be sending a Notice of Action when I act of
the requested tree removal.  If you haven’t heard anything by the first week of December,
feel free to check back in for a status update.



mailto:SMurray@srcity.org
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Susie
 
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA
95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 


 


From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 4, 2022 11:00 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
 
To Susie Murray, Senior Planner, City of Santa Rosa


I am writing to respond to the proposed removal of the Bunya Bunya Tree located at 50
Montgomery Drive (TR22-062).  I provided written comment in 2019 when Ms. King
attempted to have the tree removed, and my previous comments still hold true. I live on
Pierce St. roughly 100 ft from this tree.  I've spoken with my neighbors, and we were all
shocked to hear that the Bunya Bunya tree might be destroyed.


This tree is a very rare species, native to Australia and capable of growing in only a limited
range of habitats.  Given its size, it is almost certainly over 110 years old and was alive and
growing decades before the nearby houses and offices were built in the early 20th century. 
Luther Burbank himself had a Bunya Bunya tree growing in his home garden for many years,
and their rarity in the US suggests that he very likely had a hand in planting and/or protecting
the tree currently facing removal.


Large mature trees like this are a precious resource, made more vital with the now-yearly
threat of wildfire.  They beautify our streets and neighborhoods and provide shade to
passersby as well as a habitat for various wild animals.  They are an essential part of what
makes Santa Rosa such a special place to live, and once these giants are gone there is nothing
that people can build to replace them, and no amount of money can bring them back.


Thank you for considering these comments.  I know this is a small project but I sincerely hope
the City considers other solutions to mitigate whatever issues the tree is presenting to the
applicant.  if there will be a public hearing, please let me know, I would love to attend.
 
 
Thank you again,
 



mailto:SMurray@srcity.org
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Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 












CITY OF SANTA ROSA PLANNING COMMISSION


REGULAR MEETING MINUTES


THURSDAY JUNE 17, 2004


6:00 PM REGULAR MEETING SESSION ( CITY COUNCIL CHAMBER)


1. CALL TO ORDER


Chairman Thomas called the meeting to order at 6:02 p.m.


2. ROLL CALL


Present: Commissioners Bartley, Cisco, Picchi, Pierce, Swinth and Walsh, and
Chairman Thomas


Absent: None


3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES


The minutes of May 27, 2004 were approved as amended: The 2nd paragraph under
item 8.2 (The Living Place) was amended to read, "Discussion ensued regarding stated
consequences of a finding of non - compliance after one year of operation under the
Conditional Use Permit. The Commission agreed to leave the condition as stated in the
use permit"


4. PUBLIC APPEARANCES


Carol Dean of 332 Decker Street expressed concern about unresolved complaints and
violations of Use Permits at 803 and 807 Ripley and 811. Cleveland Avenue. She
requested that the Planning Commission be very clear in outlining its intentions
regarding Conditional Use Permits so as to facilitate enforcement of the conditions.


5. DEPARTMENT REPORT


Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community Development — Planning, indicated that he
would review the Code Enforcement issues and use permits for 803 and 807 Ripley
Street and 811 Cleveland Avenue and report back to the Commission in 30 days.


6. PLANNING COMMISSIONERS' REPORT


Commissioner Pierce commended the Community Development Department Annual
report and asked if there was a system in place to measure customer satisfaction.


Director Community Development Wayne Goldberg responded, noting that the existing
customer survey form is being redesigned to encourage additional customer input.


Commissioner Walsh announced that he visited Prince Memorial Greenway with state
Senator Wes Chesbro and Assemblyman Joe Nation for a press conference regarding
volunteer workers on public works projects.


Commissioner Picchi described an issue that came up at the recent Subdivision
Committee regarding application of the Engineering standards to particular existing
street conditions and asked for a presentation of the recently approved engineering
standards.
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Mr. Regalia stated that he would schedule a presentation of the engineering standards
as requested.


7. STATEMENTS OF ABSTENSION BY COMMISSION MEMBERS


Commissioner Picchi stated that he would abstain from item 9 (Velma Avenue


Subdivision) because he has received fees from Schellinger Brothers —the applicant - -in
the past year


8. CONSENT AGENDA


None.


9. PUBLIC HEARING - REZONING /TENTATIVE MAP /DEVELOPMENT PLAN - VELMA


AVENUE SUBDIVISION - 1414/1426/1438 Velma Avenue - Rezone from RR-40 to R-


1-2/6; subdivide 3 acres into 24 single - family lots; and construct 21 new single
family detached residences and retain 3 existing single - family residences -File
No. MJPO4 -006 (Clare Hartman)


Commissioner Picchi abstained from discussion and vote on this item and left the
chamber during its discussion.


Ex parte communication disclosure: All Commissioners visited the site; Commissioners
Pierce, Cisco and Walsh also spoke with the applicant. Commissioner Bartley spoke
with Design Review Board Chair Shaun Faber, who indicated that the Design Review
Board had made a finding of superior design for this project.


Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community Development Planning, reported .that the


applicant requests approval to rezone from the RR -40 (Rural Residential) to the R-1-2/6
Small Lot Single Family) District; subdivide 3 acres into 24 single family residential lots;
and construct 21 new single family detached homes and four second dwelling units,
retaining three existing single family residences. Lots range in size from 3,343 to 7,137
square feet. Project density is 8 units per acre. Project includes construction of a new
thru- street connecting Velma Avenue with Peterson Lane.


Staff raises several issues with the project as proposed and recommends that the
Planning Commission direct the applicant to revise the project prior to Tentative Map
approval.


Scott Schellinger with Schellinger Bros. (the applicant) introduced John Warden, the
project architect, who described the history of the site and summarized the elevations
and design elements of the proposed primary and secondary dwellings. He noted that
the asphalt path along Velma Avenue has been proposed to help maintain the rural
atmosphere of the neighborhood and to preserve as many trees as possible; however,
the applicant is willing to improve Velma Avenue with curb, gutter and sidewalk.
Chairman Thomas opened the publicp p hearing_:


The individuals listed below spoke in opposition to the proposal, citing concerns with
parking, light pollution, speed of traffic,, the density proposed, lack of.diversity of housing
types and lack of single -story homes crime, privacy,,narrow driveways, noise,and a
desire to retain the rural character along Velma Avenue.
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Penny Wolfsohn of 1401 Velma Avenue;


William Van Asdlan of 1414 Peterson Lane, directly across proposed ' Avenue A'
opposed; also expressed concern that automobile headlights would shine into his living
room;


Jennifer Rinella of 1429 Velma Avenue. She recommended darksky.org for
recommendations for streetlights to reduce light pollution;


Kenneth Rinella of 1429 Velma Avenue (submitted a written statement after speaking);


Carinne Paddock of 1402 Velma Avenue;


Jeannette Angus of 1386 Velma Avenue.


There being no one else wishing to speak, Chairman Thomas closed the public hearing.


Mr. Warden responded to concerns raised by the public speakers as follows:


A total of 115 parking spaces are proposed; however, no parking is proposed on
Velma Avenue;


House design and window placement would be carefully considered in order to
provide privacy and allow for cross - ventilation;


3 -point turns are possible from any driveway so that no vehicles in the driveways
would back out onto public streets;


The existing homes are to be retained in order to help maintain the character of the
neighborhood;


A range of housing sizes are proposed, as are 2nd dwelling units;
Street lights would be minimized while providing a safe level of lighting; all building -
mounted lights would be within the porches.


The density is proposed in order to maintain as much affordability as possible.


The Planning Commission commenced discussion of the proposal. The Commissioners
indicated general support of the proposed architecture and landscaping. The
Commission indicated concern regarding the lack of clarification of setbacks, parking
and back -up movements.


Further discussion ensued regarding the Velma Avenue street improvements, the
existing trees and vegetation and the impacts of the proposal on adjacent properties.


Mr. Regalia pointed out that the City would require Velma Avenue to be improved with
curb, gutter and sidewalk.


The Planning Commissioners concurred that a lower density may be appropriate for
this area and agreed to continue the project in order to allow the applicant to address
the following concerns:


Place single -story units next to adjacent property
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Demonstrate the relation of the proposed units to adjacent properties and how the
adjacent properties would be affected with regards to privacy and proximity to
proposed one and two story units and 2nd dwelling units
Clearly indicate setbacks;


Clearly indicate parking requirements, location of parking and back up movements
required for vehicles to turn around;


Demonstrate that Avenue ' A' meets City street standards


Respect existing vegetation and trees when improving Velma Avenue to required
standards and include an arborist report that clarifies which trees would be retained.
A meandering sidewalk would be acceptable in order to retain as many trees as
possible.


Reduce the use of flag lots; justify the necessity of any flag lots used in design
Motion: Commissioner Swinth made and Commissioner Bartley seconded a motion to
continue this item to a date uncertain in order to resolve the issues listed above. The
motion carried with the following vote:


Ayes: ( 6) (Bartley, Cisco, Pierce, Swinth, Walsh, Thomas)
Noes: ( 0)
Abstentions: (1) (Picchi)
Absent ( 0)


Commissioner Picchi resumed participation in the meeting.


10. PUBLIC HEARING - CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT — SIKH TEMPLE — 328 Coffey


Lane construct a new 10,314 square foot, two -story temple File No. CUP03 -214
Joel Galbraith)


Ex parte communication disclosure: All Commissioners visited the site. Commissioner
Swinth also discussed the proposal with Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community
Development — Planning. Their discussion was specific to the Design Review Board
recommendation for a contiguous sidewalk for this proposal. Mr. Regalia indicated that
the Design Review Board believed that adjacent sites had contiguous sidewalks, which
they do not.


Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community Development - Planning, presented this
request for a Conditional Use Permit to construct a new 10,314 square foot, two -story
temple.


The project site is a two -acre, vacant parcel located at the edge of an existing business
park in northwest Santa Rosa. The site is zoned PM (Planned Manufacturing) and
churches, temples and other public and quaskpublic uses maybe permitted in any
zoning district by conditional use permit.


The project is proposed to be constructed in two phases. Phase I would complete
public improvements (curb, gutter, sidewalk), half of the parking lot and a temporary
modular building. Phase II would complete the project with the permanent temple and
the remainder of the parking lot.
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It is staff's position that the project is consistent with General Plan goals and policies
and is compatible with the surrounding neighborhood, and therefore approval is
recommended.


David Colombo, the project architect and applicant's representative, reviewed the site
plan and building elevation and described the proposed vista from Coffey Lane. He
asked that the last third to the last paragraph in the resolution be modified to be
consistent with condition no. 4, which gives 2 years for from date of approval for the use
to commence.


Responding to questions from the Commission, Mr. Columbo noted that the required
accessibility from the street to the building would be via the parking lot. He described
the schedule of use, and pointed out that the heaviest use would be on the weekends.
He summarized the construction phases and the proposed parking, noting that the
Design Review Board had indicated that less parking may be needed.


Chairman Thomas opened the public hearing.


There being no one wishing to speak, Chairman Thomas closed the public hearing.


Mr. Columbo responded to additional questions regarding parking, then clarified the
occupancy and proposed landscaping.


Discussion ensued regarding the building placement on the lot, the number of parking
spaces, trees, accessibility and landscaping. The Commission confirmed that a 15'
planter strip on Coffey Lane as required by the Design Guidelines is also noted as
condition of the Development Advisory Committee (DAC) report, and indicated support
for the project with a reduction of 9 parking spaces in order to increase the on -site
landscaping and to save more trees. The Planning Commission encouraged the
applicant to delineate the accessible path /pedestrian component with a different paving
material.


Motion: Commissioner Picchi made and Commissioner Pierce seconded a motion to


adopt Resolution No. 10545: MAKING FINDINGS AND DETERMINATIONS AND
APPROVING A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR NORTHBAY SIKH FOUNDATION
TEMPLE - LOCATED AT 3282 COFFEY LANE - FILE NUMBER CUP03 -214 with a


reduction of 9 parking spaces and the addition of a 15 -foot wide landscaped parcel
between the public sidewalk and the parking lot. The motion carried with the following
vote:


Ayes: 7) (Bartley, Cisco, Picchi, Pierce, Swinth, Walsh, Thomas)
Noes: 0)
Abstentions: 0)
Absent 0)


Planning Commission Minutes of June 17, 2004 Page 5 of 9


e: \plan \tlt \pc meetings \ -2004 pc meetings \040617 \040617 pc minutes.doc







11. PUBLIC HEARING - CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT MODIFICATION — CHEVRON


CONVENIENCE MARKET -136 College Avenue — Modification of a previously
approved conditional use permit modification to allow beer and wine sales at an
existing convenience market — File No. CUP03 -251 (Blake Hillegas)


Ex parte communication disclosure: Chairman Thomas visited the site and spoke with
one of the applicant's representative regarding the hours of operation, the type of liquor
proposed to be sold and the manner in which it is conditioned. Commissioners Bartley,
Pierce, Swinth and Walsh visited the site. Commissioner Cisco visited the site and the
adjacent neighborhood. She discussed the proposed conditions regarding alcohol sales
with the applicant's attorney and discussed the St. Rose neighborhood's concerns
regarding proposed alcohol sales in the area with Greg Parker. She reviewed.the Police
Department's website showing registered sex offenders in the area (updated December
of 2003), which shows a high concentration of registered sex offenders in the area. She
also reviewed and brought to the meeting the July 11, 2002 memo provided by the
Police Department, and which showed excessive calls for service to the adjacent
neighborhood.


Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community Development — Planning, presented this
application for a Conditional Use Permit to add beer and wine sales to an existing
Chevron convenience market.


The Planning Commission has Conditional Use Permit authority over this: use, however,
Section 23958.4 (b)(2) of the Business and Professions Code, gives the Police
Department the authority to determine whether this. alcohol sales establishment would
serve the public convenience and necessity. In February 2004, the Police Chief
determined that the public convenience and necessity would not be served by issuance
of an off -sale license at this location.


In March 2004, the applicant filed an appeal of this determination to the City Council.
On April 15, 2004, the Police Chief withdrew his objection and determined that the
public convenience and necessity would be served based on the applicant's agreement
to abide by restrictive conditions such as limitations on hours of alcohol sales, the type
of beverage that may be sold, and the package size of those containers.
Bill Gillis of Lanahan & Reilly (the applicant's representative) summarized the ABC
process to obtain a liquor license and reviewed the site's current use and improvements
made by the applicants. He indicated agreement with staffs report and
recommendation. He indicated that the applicants have previously run a successful
store at 50 West College Avenue and another in Healdsburg.


Chairman Thomas opened the public hearing.


Greg Parker of 625 B Street, indicated support for the current use; however he
the proposed alcohol sales due to its proximity to nearby homeless services. He noted
that several other facilities within about a 3rd of a mile also sell alcohol.


Carol Dean of 332 Decker Street indicated opposition to the proposal. She displayed a
map depicting 10 facilities that sell alcohol within a mile of the site and displayed several
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empty liquor and beer bottles she had picked up in the neighborhood. She asked that if
the Commission supports the proposal, then to be clear about the size of servings
allowed to be sold, and modify the Use Permit to require cleanup and graffiti removal.
She noted that the public notice sign placement was not visible from College Avenue.


Robert Cox of 944 Ripley opposes due to loitering and littering issues when alcohol is
sold. He asked that the Commission specifically disallow loitering or littering around the
subject area.


Sofia Selivanoff of 944 Ripley indicated opposition because she believes that alcohol
sales would contribute to crime. She asked that a litter plan be required to remove litter
on and off the site and that the letter plan be enforced.


There being no one else wishing to speak, Chairman Thomas closed the public hearing.


Mr. Gillis pointed out conditions addressing. speakers' concerns regarding serving sizes
and property and neighborhood maintenance.


Commissioner Cisco reviewed the previous approval of the Conditional Use Permit as
well as the Commission's careful consideration and ultimate exclusion of alcohol sales.


She opposes because the neighborhood has a lot of dead -end areas that attract
loiterers. The majority of Commissioners concurred with Commissioner Cisco and
further agreed that the findings for the proposed modifications could not be made for the
following reasons:


The proposed use would not be consistent with General Plan Policy LUL -E, which is
to "Promote livable neighborhoods ";


The rear of the convenience market is adjacent to a dead -end street which creates a
unique problem with regard to alcohol use and potential loitering;


There is a significant transient population in the area with a history of problems as
described by those who spoke at the Planning Commission meeting;


Alcohol is currently available for sale at various locations near the project site as
outlined in the diagram presented at the meeting.


The proposed use is not appropriate at this time due to a lack of compatibility with
the surrounding neighborhood, the lack of harmonious integrations with the
neighborhood and the potential for a nuisance;


The proposed use is not appropriate at this time because it will not serve the public
health, safety and welfare.


Commissioner Pierce indicated support for the proposal, noting that other facilities in the
area have alcohol sales and he believes that the applicant should be allowed the same
opportunity.
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Motion: Commissioner Swinth made and Commissioner Cisco seconded a motion to


deny a conditional use permit for Chevron beer and wine sales - located at 136 College
Avenue - File Number CUP03 -251. The motion carried with the following vote:


Ayes: ( 6) (Bartley, Cisco, Picchi, Swinth, Walsh, Thomas)
Noes: ( 1) (Pierce)
Abstentions: (0)
Absent ( 0)


Chairman Thomas noted that the restrictions proposed for the previous application
would address many of the concerns of downtown area residents regarding safety,
littering and loitering, and would not cater to those who abuse alcohol. Discussion
occurred as to reviewing the Conditional Use Permits for other-facilities selling alcohol.


Mr. Regalia discussed the Conditional Use Permit review process, noting that many of
the stores in the area currently carrying alcohol don't have Conditional Use Permits
because they are considered to be existing non - conforming.
The Commissioners discussed the possibility of conducting a study session with Police
Department representatives to discuss the issue of alcohol sales and the availability of
graphics and crime reports for the Planning Commission when it considers'
for alcohol sales.


Chairman Thomas called a recess at 8:58 p.m., reconvening at 9:01 p.m.


12. SCHEDULED ITEM - PLANNING COMMISSION GOALS 2004 — Determine


implementation of 2004 -2005 Planning Commission Goals


Chuck Regalia, Deputy Director Community Development — Planning, stated that on
May 13, 2004 the Planning. Commission adopted Resolution No. 10497, adopting its
2004 -2005 goals. The Planning Commission agreed to adopt a work plan in order to
implement its goals


Commissioner Picchi was commended by his colleagues for his efforts toward
producing the work plan.


The Planning Commission agreed to the following workplan subcommitees:


Commissioners Bartley and Swirith to work with the Design Review Board;


Commissioners Cisco and Walsh to work with the Cultural Heritage Board;


Commissioners Picchi and Pierce to work with staff;


Chairman Thomas to be the liaison between the Planning Commission, and the
Mayor /City Council


It was further agreed that subcommittee work would commence in July, board meetings
to take place in August and September, preparation for presentations in October, with
presentations to the City Council in early November.
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13. ADJOURNMENT


Chairman Thomas adjourned the meeting at 9:08 p.m. to the regular Planning
Commission Meeting to be held at 4:00 p.m. in the City Council Chamber at Santa Rosa
City Hall on Thursday June 24, 2004.


PREPARED BY:


Tamara Taylor, Record in ecretary


APPROVED


Chairman Thomas


ATTE T:


ne oldberg, Executi Sec tary
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136 College Avenue


7-Eleven Sales of Beer & Wine for 
Offsite Consumption


1


August 24, 2023 Susie Murray, Senior Planner
Planning and Economic Development







Project Description


The project:  Sell beer and wine for off-site consumption 
from the existing 7-Eleven convenience store with fueling 
service.  
• Pursuant to the State of California Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC), sales of 


beer and wine would only be permitted from 6:00 a.m. to 2:00 a.m. 
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Neighborhood Context
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1,000-Foot Buffer
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Existing Conditions







Previous Application History
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July/August 2002 – Planning Commission/Council 
• Approved expansion of the service station and the 


addition of a convenience store.


March 2004 – Police Chief/Council 
• Approved a Public Convenience or Necessity (on Appeal)


July/September 2004 – Planning Commission/Council
• Denied CUP for the sale of beer and wine for offsite 


consumption (Council on Appeal)







Findings for 2004 Denial
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Finding 1:  The proposed use would not be consistent with 
General Plan Policy LUL-E, which is to “Promote livable 
neighborhoods.”


Finding 2:  The rear of the convenience market is adjacent to a 
dead-end street, which creates a unique problem with regard to 
alcohol use and potential loitering.


Finding 3:  There is a significant transient population in the area 
with a history of problems as described by those who spoke at 
the Planning Commission meeting.







Findings for 2004 Denial (Cont’d)
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Finding 4:  Alcohol is currently available for sale at various 
locations near the project site as outlined in the diagram 
presented at the meeting.


Finding 5:  The proposed use is not appropriate at the time due 
to lack of compatibility with the surrounding neighborhood, the 
lack of harmonious integrations with the neighborhood, and the 
potential for a nuisance.


Finding 6:  The proposed use is not appropriate at this time 
because it will not serve the public health, safety, and welfare.







Previous Application History (Cont’d)
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November 2009 – Council 
• Approved PCN
• Application was submitted by another business operator


PCN - Public Convenience or Necessity (not “and’)







Beer & Wine Sales Within 1,000 Feet
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General Plan land use designation:  Neighborhood Mixed Use
Zoning:  NMU (Neighborhood Mixed Use, within the –SA combining district)


1000600







General Plan & Zoning
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General Plan land use designation:  Neighborhood Mixed Use
Zoning:  NMU (Neighborhood Mixed Use, within the –SA combining district)
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Zoning Code


Operating standards - Zoning Code Section 20-42.034


1. Customer and site visitor management – Take steps to correct 
objectionable behavior at and around the site


2. Trash, litter, graffiti – Pick up debris and remove graffiti at and 
around the site


3. Staff training – Provide required staff training within 90 days of 
approval of the CUP


4. Staffing, surveillance, and security –
• Maintain surveillance equipment and don’t block the view
• Provide a robbery alarm system with required permits
• Bathrooms must stay locked
• One staff member in the store at all times
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Zoning Code


Operating Standards - Zoning Code Section 20-42.034
5. Limitations on product sales and display


• No displays within five feet of the front door or cash register
• No video or arcade games
• Areas used for alcoholic beverages shall be lockable
• Package sizes of no less than 24 for cups and other servicing 


containers


6. Signs, postings
• Signs posted prohibiting consumption onsite
• Illuminated address
• Copy of CUP with conditions of approval on the premises


7. Compliance with other requirements
• Compliance with ABC/other government agency requirements
• Changes to ABC license require a new CUP
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Zoning Code


Additional Review Criteria - Zoning Code Section 20-42.034
• Use serves public convenience or necessity
• Crime rate - reporting district & adjacent reporting districts 


compared to other areas in the City.
• Concentration of licenses per capita in the reporting district and in 


adjacent reporting districts as compared to the county-wide 
average.


• The numbers of alcohol-related calls for service, crimes or arrests 
in the reporting district and in adjacent reporting districts.
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Zoning Code


Additional Review Criteria - Zoning Code Section 20-42.034
• The proximity of the alcoholic beverage outlet to residential 


districts, day care center, park and recreation facilities, places of 
religious assembly, and schools.


• Whether the site plan and floor plan incorporated design features 
to assist in reducing alcohol related problems. 


• Openness to surveillance and control of the premises, 
• Perimeter, and surrounding properties,
• Reduction of opportunities for congregating,
• Illumination of exterior areas,
• Limiting furnishings and features that encourage loitering/nuisance behavior.
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Required Findings


The use is allowed within the Neighborhood Mixed Use zoning district & 
complies with all other applicable provisions of the City Code.


The proposed use is consistent with the General Plan and any applicable 
specific plan.


The design, location, size, and operating characteristics of the activity would 
be compatible with the existing and future land uses in the vicinity.


The site is physically suitable for the type, density, and intensity of use being 
proposed, including access, utilities, and the absence of physical constraints.


Granting the permit would not constitute a nuisance or be injurious or 
detrimental to the public interest, health, safety, convenience, or welfare, or 
materially injurious to persons, property, or improvements in the vicinity and 
zoning district in which the property is located.
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Required Findings Cont’d
California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA)


Reviewed in compliance with the California CEQA:
CEQA Guidelines Section 15301 - Involves a negligible 
expansion to an existing convenience store (General Retail)


CEQA Guidelines Section 15183 - Consistent with General 
Plan and Downtown Station Area Specific Plan







Issues


Project plans reviewed by Planning, Fire, Traffic, 
Engineering, Building and Police.


Housing and Community Services was consulted and 
new concerns were raised.


No issues were raised as part of Staff review.
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Public Comments


Two public comments received; one opposing and one 
supporting the project.







Recommendation
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It is recommended by the Planning and Economic 
Development Department that the Planning 
Commission, by resolution, approve a Conditional Use 
Permit allowing the sale of beer and wine for offsite 
consumption for 7-Eleven at 136 College Avenue.







Questions
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Susie Murray, Senior Planner
Planning and Economic Development
SMurray@srcity.org
(707) 543-4348
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From: Murray, Susie
To: Robin
Cc: Murray, Susie
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Alcohol Sales at 7-Eleven CUP22052
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 8:46:58 AM


Good morning, Ms. North,
 
Thank you for taking time to provide your comments.  I’ll load a copy with my late correspondence
so the Planning Commission will be able to consider your comments before the meeting this coming
Thursday. 
 
I also want to encourage you to join the meeting.  You can do so in person, or via Zoom.  Here’s the
Zoom access information:
 
Link: https://srcity-org.zoom.us/j/84330527584
 
Toll Free: 877 853 5257
 
Webinar ID: 843 3052 7584
 
Susie
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner
Planning & Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | smurray@srcity.org
 


 


P Please consider the environment before printing.


 
I am working remotely during this time. The City of Santa Rosa has restricted City facilities to the public and is offering in-
person City Hall support by appointment only. The Planning and Economic Development Department has recently launched its
Planning Application Portal which contains process checklists for the majority of planning entitlements. You can also check on
the status of your permit application here. For general planning inquiries, please contact planning@srcity.org. To submit
permit application materials, please submit all required documents to permitsubmittal@srcity.org.


 


From: Robin <rlnorth@sonic.net> 
Sent: Monday, August 21, 2023 8:20 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Alcohol Sales at 7-Eleven CUP22052
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mailto:rlnorth@sonic.net

mailto:SMurray@srcity.org

https://srcity-org.zoom.us/j/84330527584

mailto:smurray@srcity.org

http://srcity.org/QLess

http://srcity.org/QLess

https://srcity.org/3344/Planning-Application-Portal

https://ws.srcity.org/PWMaps/PermitSearch.aspx
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Good Morning Ms. Murray,


I do not think the 7-Eleven at 136 College should sell alcohol.


It is the last store before a freeway entrance, making drinking and driving more accessible.


Alcohol sales will make the location a more attractive hangout for our homeless population. The store
backs up on Ripley street where it dead-ends onto College and the area is already problematic having
had people camping there in the past. The market on 9th and Wilson sells alcohol and people hang out
on the corner day and night. We don't need that on our mostly quiet residential street.


Railroad Square and the surrounding areas have a number of homeless service centers which brings this
troubled population to the neighborhood. Ripley street is a pedestrian and bike thoroughfare for people
seeking these services. There doesn't need to be even more access to alcohol here.


Thank you,


Robin North


 







From: Patrice Giansante
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Public Comment: Bunya Bunya Tree Removal
Date: Tuesday, August 22, 2023 10:32:04 AM

Dear Members of the Planning Commission,
My husband and I are opposed to the removal of this very old, healthy and stately tree on Second Street.
Unfortunately, we are unable to attend the Planning Commission Meeting on Thursday, August 24.

We live on Stanford Street and walk by this tree several times a week. This is the second letter to the City we have
sent.

There is another Bunya Bunya tree on the Square downtown. Certainly if the tree is healthy and properly maintained
it is not a nuisance. It seems like the tree on Second Street can also be properly maintained and allowed to live.

This tree is older than any of us.

Thank you for your consideration.

Patrice and Thomas Giansante
123 Stanford Street
Santa Rosa, CA 95404

mailto:patriceg@sonic.net
mailto:SMurray@srcity.org


From: Lorelei Hess
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bunya Bunya Tree
Date: Monday, August 21, 2023 7:12:08 PM

Dear Susie Murray,

I support the  Planning Commission's decision to keep the Bunya Bunya Tree. 

It feels like a waste of time, resources, energy & attention of the staff and public to keep this conversation going. It
feels disrespectful to the Planning Commission.

Also the tree is on 2nd St and I'm not sure what dba stands for?  Especially  in relation to the residents of Silvercrest
since the residents of Silvercrest are on 3rd/4th street and far away from the Tree.

Thank you; I appreciate and support your original decision to keep the Tree.

Warm regards!

Lorelei E. Hess

mailto:lhess@lifehouseagency.org
mailto:SMurray@srcity.org


From: dmborn@aol.com
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Bunya Bunya Tree appeal
Date: Wednesday, August 16, 2023 1:45:39 PM

What is the basis for the request to remove tree.? I recall about 40 years ago
Salvation Army wanted to cut this same tree down and it was denied by the city. I was
on council at the time and supported the refusal to cut down the tree.  Because they
were afraid of falling cones we told them trees did not form cones often  or many
cones and when they did they should block off area under fence and/or have the
cones removed. It is a beautiful and fairly rare tree and citizens of Santa Rosa
deserve to have it in our city. It should not be destroyed when there are fairly
uncomplicated ways to make it safe.  
Thank you. I am assuming the falling cones are reason for request to remove. If not
please let me know what is the reason. Thank you, Donna  Born 707 888 1271

mailto:dmborn@aol.com
mailto:SMurray@srcity.org


From: Tom Murphy
To: Murray, Susie
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya
Date: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 4:55:17 PM

Thanks, Susie. 

Sounds like my neighbor is going to meet next week with the chief enforcement guy and other
staff about how to save the historic redwood tree. Meanwhile, the fines have been suspended
and the city admitted the problem existed long before the Williams bought the property last
year.

I hope it goes well. IMHO, the proper solution will require the city's help because the bump-
out would have to extend into 13th St (city property) and thus require the city's involvement to
ensure the alley, which is higher, and street connect properly over a drainage conduit.

Thanks for whatever help you've provided!

Cheers, Tom  

Tom Murphy
415 924 3364

From: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2023 12:03:41 PM
To: Tom Murphy <murphy@redwoodage.com>
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya

Tom,
 
I’ve added your comments to the public record and they’ll be reviewed by the Planning Commission
prior to taking action on the Appeal.
 
Thank you for taking time to provide comments.
 
Susie
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner
Planning & Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | smurray@srcity.org
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P Please consider the environment before printing.

 
I am working remotely during this time. The City of Santa Rosa has restricted City facilities to the public and is offering in-
person City Hall support by appointment only. The Planning and Economic Development Department has recently launched its
Planning Application Portal which contains process checklists for the majority of planning entitlements. You can also check on
the status of your permit application here. For general planning inquiries, please contact planning@srcity.org. To submit
permit application materials, please submit all required documents to permitsubmittal@srcity.org.

 

From: Tom Murphy <murphy@redwoodage.com> 
Sent: Thursday, August 10, 2023 10:58 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] TR22-062 Bunya
 
Hi Susie

I cannot attend the meeting, but I’m attaching a comment for the 8/24 Planning Commission
meeting re TR22-62, the Bunya Bunya tree at 1080 Second.  I’m supporting staff’s denial of the
permit.
 
Thank you!

Tom

Tom Murphy

1505 13th St
Santa Rosa
415 924 3364

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsrcity.org%2FQLess&data=05%7C01%7Csmurray%40srcity.org%7C6a0a0fbebde342bce7f708db9deb119b%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638277405163343861%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YeZqxLENal7uAHgInUgxLcMd6fLJo2q0tuQoC0NmKh8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fsrcity.org%2FQLess&data=05%7C01%7Csmurray%40srcity.org%7C6a0a0fbebde342bce7f708db9deb119b%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638277405163343861%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YeZqxLENal7uAHgInUgxLcMd6fLJo2q0tuQoC0NmKh8%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsrcity.org%2F3344%2FPlanning-Application-Portal&data=05%7C01%7Csmurray%40srcity.org%7C6a0a0fbebde342bce7f708db9deb119b%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638277405163343861%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=XYbuQ0JNDMoBfsgwjEgQO4aXs2ev8g0NOvShRalrkPE%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fws.srcity.org%2FPWMaps%2FPermitSearch.aspx&data=05%7C01%7Csmurray%40srcity.org%7C6a0a0fbebde342bce7f708db9deb119b%7C0d511985462e4402a0b038e1dadf689e%7C1%7C0%7C638277405163343861%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=W8hbIXXz9liGKtBcjhKe4AhuumFJ6ouSC8nLg7dHTX4%3D&reserved=0
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From: Murray, Susie
To: Evan Hughes
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
Date: Thursday, February 9, 2023 6:50:00 PM

Mr. Hughs,
 
I’m waiting on an evaluation of the tree from a second arborist.  Upon receipt, I will be taking action. 
When I do, I’ll send a Notice of Action.  If you received a Notice of Application, you should receive
this one too.  If you didn’t, please email again towards the end of next week.
 
Thanks much.
 
Susie
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 

 

From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, February 9, 2023 12:58 PM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
 
Ms. Murray,
 
Just checking in, was a decision made regarding the Bunya Bunya tree (TR22-062)?  
 
Thanks so much,
 
Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 
On Mon, Dec 5, 2022 at 1:04 PM Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> wrote:

OK, thank you for the update, I (and my neighbors) really appreciate the time and attention your
office is paying to this issue given the tree's importance to the neighborhood and the community.
 
Thanks again, and happy holidays,
 
Evan Hughes
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On Mon, Dec 5, 2022 at 11:49 AM Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org> wrote:

Hi Evan,
 
It hasn’t been acted upon yet.  The City’s hired a consulting arborist that will be inspecting the
tree in late January or early February.  He’ll be going to the top of the tree to see what’s up with
the three leaders (I think that’s what they’re called).  Another notice will be sent when I act
(approve or deny) the permit, but feel free to check back the first week of February.
 
Happy holidays.
 
Susie
 
 
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA 95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 

 

From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Monday, December 5, 2022 11:35 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: Re: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree
Removal"
 
Ms. Murray,
 
I hadn't seen or heard anything regarding the proposed removal of the Bunya Bunya Tree
located at 50 Montgomery Drive (TR22-062) and I wanted to make sure I didn't miss
something.  Was the proposal (hopefully) rejected?
 
Thanks so much,
 
Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 
On Thu, Oct 13, 2022 at 11:02 AM Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org> wrote:

Hi Evan,
 
Thank you for sending in your comments.  I will be sending a Notice of Action when I act of
the requested tree removal.  If you haven’t heard anything by the first week of December,
feel free to check back in for a status update.
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Susie
 
 
Susie Murray | Senior Planner | Staff Liaison to the Cultural Heritage Board
Planning and Economic Development |100 Santa Rosa Avenue, Room 3 | Santa Rosa, CA
95404
Tel. (707) 543-4348 | Fax (707) 543-3269 | SMurray@srcity.org
 

 

From: Evan Hughes <shalestonehughes@gmail.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, October 4, 2022 11:00 AM
To: Murray, Susie <SMurray@srcity.org>
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Comment Regarding Proposal #TR22-062 "Bunya Bunya - Tree Removal"
 
To Susie Murray, Senior Planner, City of Santa Rosa

I am writing to respond to the proposed removal of the Bunya Bunya Tree located at 50
Montgomery Drive (TR22-062).  I provided written comment in 2019 when Ms. King
attempted to have the tree removed, and my previous comments still hold true. I live on
Pierce St. roughly 100 ft from this tree.  I've spoken with my neighbors, and we were all
shocked to hear that the Bunya Bunya tree might be destroyed.

This tree is a very rare species, native to Australia and capable of growing in only a limited
range of habitats.  Given its size, it is almost certainly over 110 years old and was alive and
growing decades before the nearby houses and offices were built in the early 20th century. 
Luther Burbank himself had a Bunya Bunya tree growing in his home garden for many years,
and their rarity in the US suggests that he very likely had a hand in planting and/or protecting
the tree currently facing removal.

Large mature trees like this are a precious resource, made more vital with the now-yearly
threat of wildfire.  They beautify our streets and neighborhoods and provide shade to
passersby as well as a habitat for various wild animals.  They are an essential part of what
makes Santa Rosa such a special place to live, and once these giants are gone there is nothing
that people can build to replace them, and no amount of money can bring them back.

Thank you for considering these comments.  I know this is a small project but I sincerely hope
the City considers other solutions to mitigate whatever issues the tree is presenting to the
applicant.  if there will be a public hearing, please let me know, I would love to attend.
 
 
Thank you again,
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Evan Hughes
707-721-2558
 




